### **SBCA H&S Meeting 2/3/2021**

## 1. Welcome

## 2. Principal Updates

- a. Rectory Renovations demo started, expected completion in Aug 2021. K0 only will be in the new building. A small playground will be on site. Contingency plan is in place if construction isn't completed on time. Inspiring Hope Campaign is getting started. If you have any donor connections, please reach out to Dr. Civian
- Re-enrollment Feb 1 March 5 for next school year, look for email details.
  Tuition Increase based on feasibility study. Proceeds will go to campus updates, increases to teacher salary, and new staff.
- c. School Photos April/May outdoor, likely after April vacation.
- d. School-wide Spelling Bee Feb 12. Winner will go to the Scripps spelling bee.
- e. After school On hold, pending re-evaluation
- f. Calendar winners are posted on social media. Checks will be sent in the mail soon. Reach out to Amanda Nee with questions or if you want to donate back to the school.
- g. Feb Camp Only K2 and 1st grade. Limited to 50 students, Miss Tynan will be running camp
- h. Summer Camps will likely happen this year. In the past, you can sign up week-by-week. Information should be sent in late Spring.
- COVID-19 267 students tested twice a week; all negative so far. Binax is available for on-site staff & child testing with symptoms. Results are available within 15 minutes. Pool testing is for asymptomatic children.
- j. Protocol Updates were sent recently check email
- k. School Yard Vandalism Call police and email Dr. Civian if you see anything

#### 3. COVID Q&A

- a. Discussion with Dr Kerri McGrath. Dr McGrath is a doctor and a part of the re-entry team.
  - i. When can we expect teachers to be vaccinated? Teachers are expected to receive vaccinations between April-May depending on the type of vaccine received. Most likely the teachers will not be completely vaccinated this school year.
  - ii. When can students expect to be vaccinated? TBD. Children are enrolled in Moderna & Pfiser trails, but it will likely not be rolled out until late this year based on age descending.
  - iii. Sibling and Quarantine Protocol Updates in line with COVID data and lowering risk with each level of exposure and testing capabilities at the school.
    - 1. Any positive test results in 10 day quarantine for that classroom, but not siblings unless a sibling also had a direct exposure
  - iv. Every child who has consented is tested every week. So far there are no positive tests in pooled test results.

# **SBCA H&S Meeting 2/3/2021**

## 4. Fundraising

- a. Ideas
  - i. Confirmed: March Madness Bracket, OneHope Wine (March), Tuition Raffle (April)
  - ii. If anyone has ideas or would like to host, email H&S team!
- b. Recently Completed
  - i. Parking Space Raffle ~\$1k
  - ii. Super Bowl Squares ~\$3,900
  - iii. TAG Day Cards ~\$4,400
- 5. Teacher Appreciation
  - a. Monthly breakfast/snacks are a huge hit. Sign-up links were sent back in January.
  - b. Always need for lysol wipes, paper towels, etc.
  - c. Pottery kiln will be installed this summer
  - d. Teacher's amazon wishlists are online; if you would like to purchase any items for the teachers, please take a look.
  - e. Breakfasts TBD
- 6. Comments & Reminders
  - a. Next meeting is 3/3/2021
  - b. Visit our webpage and follow us on social media

## 7. Q&A

a. Monday and Tuesday snow day was required because the city declared a snow emergency and the school had to close. Will follow-up with Dr. Civian on how we will or will not align with BPS in the future.